
Town of Fenner 
Town Board Meeting 
April 10, 2024      SUPERVISOR JONES 
        COUNCILPERSON CODY  
        COUNCILPERSON STRACK  
        COUNCILPERSON PUSHLAR  
        TOWN CLERK DOLAN 
 
ATTENDANCE:    

The regular meeting of the Fenner Town Board was called to order at 8:04 PM by Supervisor 
Jones with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Councilperson Strack motioned to accept the March Town Board meeting minutes. Seconded 
by Councilperson Pushlar.   Approved by the Board. 

 
Councilperson Wester motioned to accept the Town Clerk’s Monthly Report as presented 
Seconded by Councilperson Cody.  Approved by the Board. 

 
Councilperson Pushlar motioned to accept the Town Supervisor’s Monthly Report as presented 
Seconded by Councilperson Strack.  Approved by the Board. 

The Highway Superintendent report was presented by Highway Superintendent and is available 
for review at the town offices.    

 
NEW BUSINESS –  
County is going to paint The Town of Fenner parking lot lines   
 
County updates –  
Supervisor update: The County proposed a resolution stating that in 2025 the county would be taking 
3% of Madison county’s Town and Villages tax money- that would affect the Town of Fenner by 
approximately $15,000 loss. Said resolution was pulled by the county on 04/09/24.  
 
Oxbox Hill Solar Farm/ has not sent a letter of intent to the Town of Fenner or Town of Fenner attorney 
at this time. The Town has had no correspondence with Oxbow Hill Solar in some time.  
 
 
Old Business - none 
 



 
Public Comments- – A few Town residents living on Irish Ridge Road brought concerns to the Town 
Board regarding the trees that were cut down, stating that they were old but functional. They felt a lot 
of changes have been made over the years, many positive, but in the last few years it has been getting 
aggressive and residents are concerned that cleared out ditches and cover could be compromising the 
roadsides. A resident was concerned that it was just wrong to take down that many trees, which goes 
against the comprehensive plan. Another resident stated the Highway department asked for permission 
from the landowners before removal, another resident was asking for more trees to be cut down from 
the other side of the road. Further, a resident mentioned trees might have looked sufficient but had big 
holes and a few had actually fallen on his house. Road salt, storms, erosion and wind has destroyed 
many of the trees. Safety was the biggest concern for all. 
 
             
VOUCHERS: 
          
Councilperson Pushlar moved to approve payment of the General Fund claims numbers G24 – 
37  -  G24-55 in the amount $8,476.63 as set forth in abstract number 3 and as audited. 
Seconded by Councilperson Cody. Approved by the Board. 
          
Councilperson Cody moved to approve payment of the Highway Fund claims numbers H24-33 -
H24-41 in the amount $40,366.98 as set forth in abstract number 3 and as audited. Seconded 
by Councilperson Strack. Approved by the Board, with the  exception of voucher for culverts 
          
ADJOURNMENT 
          
Councilperson Wester moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 pm  seconded by Councilperson 
Pushlar. Approved by Board 
          
   

       
Respectfully Submitted, Kelli Stone, Deputy Town Clerk  
 
HANDOUTS AND REPORTS: 
Document from residents on Irish Ridge Rd (Tree cutting on Irish Ridge Community Concerns)- is 
available for review at the Town Office         
 
On file in the Town Clerk’s Office. Town Clerk Report 
Supervisors Report 
Highway Superintendent Report 
CEO Report 
   


